
 

   
  

 

The Manchester Ship Canal Company Limited (Registered No. 7438096 England) 
Registered Office: Maritime Centre, Port of Liverpool L21 1LA 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

№44 – 2020 
 

HARBOUR AND PORT OF MANCHESTER 

WASTE RECEPTION FACILITIES AT 
QUEEN ELIZABETH II DOCK 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that following recent incidents of waste skip 

contamination and dumping of hazardous waste articles on the quayside, the 

following requirements must be observed by all vessels berthing at the Queen 

Elizabeth II Dock (“the Dock”) and making use of the waste reception facilities. 

 Non-Hazardous Non-Recyclable Domestic Waste (Red-Lid Skip) 

Non-hazardous non-recyclable domestic waste, 

such as food waste (including international catering 

waste), packaging contaminated with food, glass 

jars and bottles must be placed into the waste skips 

with red lids. 
 

 Non-Hazardous Dry Mixed Recyclable Waste (Orange-Lid Skip) 

Non-hazardous dry mixed recyclable waste, such 

as empty plastic bottles, tins and cans, paper and 

cardboard must be placed into the waste skips 

with orange lids. Items placed into these waste 

skips must be loose, not bagged. 
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Two pairs of waste skips are available at the Dock. One pair of waste skips is 

located at the northern end of Berth №3, whilst the second pair of waste skips 

is located at the western end of Berth №2. 

Disposal of waste other than that acceptable for disposal in either the red- or 

orange-lid waste skips must be arranged via the appointed ship agent. Waste 

of this nature must be discharged directly from the vessel to the waste carrier’s 

vehicle. 

Masters of vessels who permit their crews to contaminate the waste skips with 

incompatible waste or to deposit waste of any type on the quayside will be 

committing an offence, which may render the Master liable, on conviction, to a 

fine. MSCC will also raise charges to the master and owners of an offending 

vessel for the recovery of all costs incurred for the removal of waste landed 

improperly and the decontamination of waste skips. 

Queries regarding the waste reception facilities at Queen Elizabeth II Dock, 

including reports of waste skips being full, should be emailed to: 

mersey.waste@peelports.com. 
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